
DATES REMINDER 
 

Year 6ðDay Star Theatre 
Tuesday 5th June 2018  

Reception TripðBishopwood 
Friday 8th June 2018ðall day 
Year 5 SRE Parents Meeting 
Monday 11th June 2018 @ 3.30pm 
Year 4 TripðTwycross Zoo 
Wednesday 13th Juneðall day 

Reception New Intake 2018 Parents meeting 
Wednesday 13th June 2018 @ 2.00 p.m. 
Year 1 TripðKenilworth Castle 
Friday 15th June  - all day 
Year 4 SRE Parent Meeting 

Monday 18th June 2018 @ 3.30pm 
Reception New Intake Groups  in School(2 weeks) 
Wednesday 20th June & Thursday 21st June 2018  
Thursday 28th June 2018  & Friday 29th June 2018  

Book Fair Week 
Monday 25th JuneðThursday 28th June (inclusive) 

Year 3 SRE Parent Meeting 
Monday 25th June 2018 @ 3.30pm 
Year 2 TripðWyre Forest 

Wednesday, 27th June 2018ðall day 
Year 6 SRE Parent Meeting 
Monday 2nd July 2018 @ 3.30pm 
Year 5 TripðSynagogue 

Tuesday 3rd July 2018 (half day trip) 
Year 2 to Year 3 Transition Meeting 
Tuesday 3rd July 2018 @ 2.30 p.m. 

Transition óMoving Up Dayô for new class 
Wednesday 4th July 2018 (Yr 6 attend Secondary Sch) 
Reception to Year 1 Transition Meeting for Parents 

Thursday 5th July 2018 @ 2.45 p.m. 
School Fete & 60th Birthday Celebrations  
Friday, 6th July 2018 (from 3.30 p.m.) 

Junior Sports Event 
Wednesday 11th July 2018 @ 2.00 p.m. 

New Intake 2018 BBQ  
Wednesday 11th July 2018 @ 5.00 p.m.ð6.30 p.m. 

Infant Sports Event 
Thursday, 12th July 2018 @ 9.15 a.m. 

Reports to Parents 
Friday, 13th July 2018 
Lunch with the Boss 

Friday, 13th July 2018 (12.00ð1.40 p.m.) 
Year 6 - Malachi Performance 

Monday, 16th July 2018 @ 6.00 p.m. onwards 
Parentsô Open Afternoon  

Tuesday, 17th July 2018 from 2.00 p.m. 
Year 6 TripðWest Midlands Safari Park 
Wednesday, 18th July 2018ðall day  
(please note a late return) 
Parentsô Evening 

Thursday, 19th July 2018 from 3.30 p.m. 
Year 6 Leavers Disco 

Monday, 23rd July 2018 (5ð7.00 p.m.) 
World Wild Life Fund óWear it Wildô dress up day 

Tuesday 24th July 2018  

Yours sincerely, 
 
H. Setchell 
Headteacher     

Year 1 

This half term, in Art, we have 
been looking at the works of 
the artist Andy Goldsworthy. 
We studied his sculptures made 
from natural materials and then 
attempted to design and 
make our own in the same style. 

 
Here are some pictures of our  
fantastic sculptures. 
 
Jiya 1S: "My sculpture is a 
spiral shape". 
 
Reggie 1S:  
" I used sticks and stones that I 
collected from outside." 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Emily-Sofia 1J: " I followed 
my design carefully". 
 
Zoe 1S: "I made a circle shape" 
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Summer FairðFriday 6th July 2018 
FOGM would like to thank you all for your 
generous donations sent in towards our  
Summer Fair on Friday 6th July 2018. The 
FOGM would like to appeal for any help /  
support  that parents or relatives could give to 
them for this event. Please speak to the office if 
you are able to help and we will direct you to the FOGM team.   
These enjoyable and valuable events raise vital funds and can 
only be successful if we have the support and enthusiasm of the 
whole school community. 

SATs IN THE FUTURE 2019ðIMPORTANT INFO 
FOR CURRENT REC/YR1/YR5 PUPILS 
As we are awaiting dates for next yearôs KS1/2 SATs 
Please do not book a holiday at any time during the 
period from Easter until the end of June if your child 
is currently in Year 1 and Year 5. If your child is  
currently in Reception, please do not book a holiday at 
anytime during May and June 2019 as the children will 
need to take their Phonics Screening Test at the end of 
Year 1. 

Attendance 
 
Congratulations to both Cass 2G and 3M for 
achieving the best attenders award for the 
month of April with 98.67%. RG and 5B 
have recorded only 3 lates for the month so 
they are the early bird winners for April ï well done! 
There has been a reduction in total lates recorded for the month with a total 

of 98. However, there was a 2 week break during the month.  Once again it 
can be seen that the infant department are far more punctual than the       

juniors. School starts at 8.50 and ALL children need to be in school for that 
time. Senior Leaders will continue to talk to you about lateness and the   

importance of a prompt start each morning.  

Thank you for your continued support. 

Infants   Juniors   

Class Attendance 
for the Month 

Lates Class Attendance 
for the Month 

Lates 

RG 96.56 % 3 3D 93.79 % 14 

RM 97.67 % 4 3M 98.67 % 7 

1J 96.96 % 4 4B 94.17 % 6 

1S 96.90 % 6 4W 97.76 % 8 

2B 97.26 % 13 5B 98.17 % 3 

2G 98.67 % 4 5C 95.50 % 6 

      6N 94.50 % 13 

      6W 97.33 % 7 

Overall attendance for the month of April was  96.71% 

Monday 25th to Thursday 28th June 2018 -after school each day in the hall 

Reception 
 
Reception have been developing  
mathematical skills. We have been  
learning to add and subtract and solve 
problems involving halving, doubling 
and sharing. Adam, Finley and  
Mikhail wanted a challenge and asked 
for some number questions and  
problems to solve.    

Behaviour Reminder 
As you are aware our aim is to create a happy 
learning environment for everyone at our school.  
To this end we expect your support and  
co-operation as parents in the education and  
disciplining of your child(ren). A variety of 
strategies are used for the vast majority of positive behaviours  
displayed by our pupils. Self discipline, good manners and respect for 
themselves and others underpins our school ethos.  To encourage  
children to make responsible choices rewards are in place. Sanctions do 
also apply for pupils who choose to ignore or break our 4 school rules.   
School does have a formal disciplinary procedure to use as and when 
necessary.  There is zero tolerance to name calling of any kind but  
particularly against anyoneôs age, disability, ethnicity, colour or  
national origin, gender, sexual identity, orientation or reassignment, or 
their religion or belief. There is also zero tolerance for any physical  
aggression of any kind. Children are reminded of our school rules in 
every assembly and throughout every playtime opportunity.  Please 
support your child and the school by encouraging discussion about the  
importance of following our school rules; We always work hard and 
use our time well. We always follow instructions first time.  We always 
keep our hands, feet and objects to  
ourselves.  We always show respect to  
others and their property.  In this way your 
child(ren) can develop a sense of  
responsibility for their own behaviour and 
consideration for others and grow in  
confidence, self esteem and independence. 
 
 
Ofsted July 2017 ñPupils are encouraged to show respect and  
consideration for others, and are expected to behave well.ò  
The judgement for óPersonal development, behaviour and welfareô 
is good at this school. 

GDPR Information / General Data Protection      
Regulation 
 
As you will be aware from all national / local  
organisations there is a new General Data Protection 
Regulation (GDPR) law which comes into force today, 
25th May 2018.  You will find published on our website 
the following documents: Pupil Privacy Notice; Staff 
Privacy Notice; Parent Privacy Notice and the Data 
Protection Draft Policy.  If you wish to receive a paper 
copy of any of this information please make a request at 
the school office.  IT IS MOST IMPORTANT that the 
Pupil Personal Data Consent Form that you have  
received with this newsletter is completed by you all 
and returned to the school office by Thursday 7th June. 
There will be a special treat prize for the first class in 
school who return all their forms.  Thank you. 
 



SUMMER SHOES 
Please note that the school dress code (as agreed by the  
Governing Body) insists on SENSIBLE SCHOOL SHOES.    
Trainers are NOT shoes and cannot be worn as a  
replacement for them.   If school shoes are worn out and it would not 
be sensible to purchase new one before September, please ask you child to 
wear their black pumps. Due to the layout of the building, 
Junior girls need to ensure that heels are of an appropriate 
height (no higher than 5cm/2 inches and preferably lower).  
In the Summer we allow sandals to be worn but ask that 
they are sensible T-Bar / walking sandals. 

Robert Falcon Scott 
In Year 2 we have been learning 
about the great explorer Robert  
Falcon Scott.  He was a brave and   
determined man who wanted to be 
the first person to reach the  
Antarctic.  As part of our topic we 
have been learning about the difficult 
times he had trying to achieve his 
ream.  We have also written to an  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
explorer in the Antarctic and asked 
her questions about what it is like 
there. We hope we get a response 
soon. As part of DT we have  
designed and made a vehicle which 
Scott could have used to help him 
transport all of his belongings.  The 
children have really enjoyed this  
topic and we can't wait to see the 
finished vehicles.  

Opening / Closing of Doors 
Please help your children to keep safe by not asking them 
before / after school to open a door for you.  We would 
also ask that if you have been invited into school you 
close doors behind you so that school remains secure. 

We tell our pupils not to open entry / exit doors for 
adults as there could well be strangers on site.  All  
visitors are asked to enter via the office and sign in  
appropriately. 

Year 4 
 
As part of our English work we have been 
reading óThe Butterfly Lionô by Michael 
Morpurgo.  Part of the story was set in World 
War 1 so we composed some war poetry.   
We enjoyed it so much that we decided to  
collaborate at home to write another poem. 
 

The Soldiers 
By the trenches, 
I hold my breath,  
Waiting, waiting, 
For my death. 
 
The poppies blow, 
To and fro, 
In Flanders fields. 
 
Hear the gunshots, 
And the bombs, 
Is this where soldiers 
Do belong? 
 
The poppies blow, 
To and fro, 
In Flanders fields. 
 
Now I lie, 
In the grass, 
Waiting for, 
The war to pass. 
 
The poppies blow, 
To and fro, 
In Flanders fields. 
 

By Phallan  and Evie  

PLAYGROUND EXPECTATION 
 
Please can I remind all parents and family members 
that while waiting with children before or after 
school, they should be mindful of their interactions 
with other parents.  As adults, we are all the role 
models for the children and, in their interests,  
people should not be approaching each other with 
disagreements that may be heard by our children.  
The school site is not the place for personal  
difficulties with other parents or family members to 
be discussed or aired.  If you have any worries  
concerning your child at school, please do not  
hesitate to share them with staff as soon as possible.  
We ask that you  arrange to speak with class  
teachers at the end of the day, when they have more 
time and are not welcoming or dismissing the  
children.  If you have something you wish to inform 
school of urgently or in confidence, please phone 
the school office to make an appointment or  
emailï enquiry@greenmeadow.bham.sch.uk I 
would also like to remind you to talk to us in school 
to resolve matters rather than posting unhelpful 
comments on social media. 
 
Thank you for your co-operation. 

SAFE SUN 
We are increasingly conscious of the harmful  effects 
caused by too much exposure to the sun. You may 
wish to ensure that your  children use a strong sun 
block during any period of sustained hot weather. We 
also encourage the practice of  children wearing sun 
hats and sunglasses. It may also be a good idea to 
send in extra water drinks during any hot spell. This 
will supplement the school provision of chilled water 
which is readily available to all pupils. If such  
weather does appear, we will, as always, allow pupils 
the opportunity of ócooling offô by sheltering under 
our canopy or in the hall.  Be assured that it will be 
planned so that no child will be out in the sunshine for 
extended periods of time.  

Year 3ðStressbox 
Year 3 have been enjoying 
taking part in Stressbox  
sessions with Liam.  
Stressbox has been  
teaching the children how 
to release, understand and 

control their daily stress.  
It combines boxing, music 
and mindfulness.   
Here is what some of the  
children had to say about 
Stressbox: 

Freddy (3SD) 
óI like using the pads and 
gloves to release the stress.ô 
 
George (3M) 
óI like to box to the rhythm 
and listen to the cool music.ô 

Year 5 

In Year 5, we have been reading all 
about Shackeltonôs expedition to  

become the first man to reach Antartica 
via the South Pole. As part of our  

learning, we experienced what life 
would have been like living in cramped   

 
 
conditions on the ice. We  acted in role 

by camping in the tents and building a 
camp-fire by only using the resources 

around us. This inspired our diary  
entries based on Shackleton and his 

crew having to survive on low  

resources after Endurance 

(Shackeltonôs ship) sank. We 
would also like to thank parents 
and friends for coming to watch 

the dance performances on 
Wednesday morning. We hope 

you enjoyed it as much as we 
enjoyed performing to you! 

 
Year 6 
The Year 6 children have been working incredibly hard with their  writing over the last half term.  We have been focussing on 
editing and redrafting our work to ensure it is the very best it can be.  Work below by Bradleighð6N 


